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Mission
Rock River Hospice & Home affirms life by providing exceptional care

and support to those transitioning through serious illness, death and grief.

	 	 As I reflect on the past month, I find myself appreciating the simple things in life more 
than ever. Why does it take a pandemic to ignite hope, bring family, coworkers and friends 
closer? You may be feeling uncertain for your future and wishing you had planned for an 
emergency; wishing you would have stocked up differently on household items or saved 
more financially.  

	 	 Perhaps this is a chance for many of us to become grounded in what is truly important 
and make a personal emergency plan. Life can change quickly. Do you have your advanced directives in place 
should your health suddenly change? It is important to have conversations with those close to you, to make your 
wishes known should you find yourself needing resuscitation, short- or long-term breathing assistance, transfu-
sions, etc. Each of us has our own preferences on what we desire for our healthcare, however, those preferences 
are only beneficial if we share them with others. The last thing healthcare professionals want to do is act against 
your wishes. I understand these are heavy conversations to have, however, if we can look at this as our own per-
sonal emergency plan the conversation becomes easier. 
	 If you find yourself wanting to have these conversations, wishing to designate someone to act in your best 
interest and fulfill your wishes in a time of crisis or end of life but struggle to have the conversation alone, please 
reach out to us at Rock River Hospice and Home. We are happy to facilitate a conversation and complete neces-
sary legal documents to ensure your wishes are honored. Making these decisions prior to a crisis brings a level 
of comfort to family and friends making decisions on your behalf. Have your voice heard today. 
	 Our community has acted honorably during these uncertain times, let us keep up the momentum in the 
months and years ahead.  Check on your neighbors, have the difficult conversations, and be present.
								        Best wishes to you and your family ~

A Note from the
Executive Director

Emily Taylor
Executive Director

"Testimonials ... "
	 what people are
	 saying about us.

"We wanted to express our sincere gratitude for the 
care you provided to our mom at the end of her life. 
Although our time was brief, we had an amazing 
experience at your facility and with your staff. We 
are forever grateful for the comfort and nurturance 
we felt. Your facility is an asset to the community. I 
hope your staff realized the imprint they left on our 
aching hearts. We are forever grateful."
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Hospice Staff 
Executive Director		  Emily Taylor

emily@hospicerockriver.org
Medical Director		  Dr. Jason Reter, D.O.
Interim Director of Nursing	 Linda Olds-Steinert, RN
Staff Nurse			   Stacey Byer, RN
				    Stacey Cavanaugh, PRN
				    Alcie Daniels, RN
				    Corrine Francis, RN
				    Deb Hodges, RN
				    Chris Knisley, PRN
				    Katie Miller, RN
				    Julia Ritz, PRN
				    Kristi Spaulding, LPN
				    Nelda Straw, PRN
				    Lori Todhunter, RN
				    Emily Wagner, PRN
				    Lisa Walker, RN
				    Kathy Wescott, PRN	
CNA				    Kalie Conklen	
				    Jana Johnson
				    Katie Jones
				    Malynda Last
				    Sandra Mellott
				    Tina Miller
				    Cynthia Rodriguez
				    Talia Rosas
Social Worker			   Lisa Rodriguez
Medical Records		  Cindy Griffith
Chaplain			   Christina Berry
				    Peg Williams
Volunteer Coordinator/SW	 Stacey Nielsen
Bereavement Coordinator	 Cynthia Stringer
Administrative Asst.		  Chelsey Haye
Finance Assistant		  Jodie Larson
Receptionist			   Chris Wilen
Housekeeping			   Ann DeWaele
Marketing Director		  Karen Voss
			            karen@hospicerockriver.org

Staff may be contacted by calling (815) 625-3858.

2020-2021 Board of Directors
 President	         Kristie Geil	 Sterling
 Vice President	        Jim Eggleston	 Sterling
 Secretary	         Donna Adams	 Rock Falls
 Treasurer	         Pat Pettenger	 Sterling

Members
David Osborn, Sterling        Jerry Beranek, Rock Falls
Karla Burn, Morrison          Pam Fluck, Sterling
Nathan Wells, Sterling        Matt Cole, Sterling
Deb Keaschall, Rock Falls
(advisory member)

*Speakers Bureau*
Education is essential to understanding hospice philoso-
phy and end-of-life decisions. Staff members and spe-
cially trained volunteers are available to speak to your 
group about a variety of topics. We customize our pre-
sentation to fit your needs and welcome opportunities to 
share information about hospice, bereavement and end-
of-life care. To schedule a speaker, call (815) 625-3858 
or email karen@hospicerockriver.org. 
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Congratulations to our employees
celebrating service anniversaries

during May, June and July !

Cindy Griffith		  5/18/2011	 9 Years
Katie Miller		  7/9/2018	 2 Years
Emily Wagner		 7/9/2018	 2 Years
Jodie Larson		  7/17/2019	 1 Year
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	 On March 6, Rock River Hospice 
and Home hosted a children’s grief 
camp at Blueberrity Workshop in 
Sterling. The children that attend-
ed were able to express themselves 

individually through art. 
	 RRHH’s goal during each of these sessions is to help 
children understand what they are going through and 
how to navigate the grief 
process in a healthy and 
constructive way, help 
heal and continue with 
life. 
	 Each child will grieve 
in their own way and 
time, just as adults do. 
Some children, depend-
ing on age, may want to 
talk, but it’s also possible 
their grief will come out 
through play as this is the language of expression for 
children. Children will often model their behavior and 
actions related to their grief to fit the behavior and ac-
tions of the adults around them as they are likely just 
learning to grieve. Does this mean adults should hide 
their grief from children? Absolutely not! It’s okay for 
children to know the adults in their life are grieving and 
to know this includes many thoughts, emotions and 

feelings. It’s also okay 
for adults to share 
with the children (in 
simple age-appropri-
ate language) how 
they are feeling, why 
or why not they may 
be behaving in a cer-
tain way and to al-
low the child to also 
share their thoughts 
and feelings. One 

cautionary thought though – don’t expect a child to sit 
for a lengthy period of time talking about their grief. 
Sometimes they will talk for a brief moment then they 
are off to the next activity that comes to mind.
	 If you or someone you know is struggling with grief, 
please call our office at 815-625-3858 for information.

Cynthia Stringer
Bereavement Coordinator

A Note from the
Bereavement Coordinator

Stress can be manifested in many ways during an 
infectious disease outbreak and can include the 
following:
	 • Fear and worry about your own health and
	   the health of your loved ones
	 • Changes in sleep or eating patterns
	 • Difficulty sleeping or concentrating
	 • Worsening of chronic health problems
	 • Worsening of mental health conditions
	 • Increased use of alcohol, tobacco, or other
	   drugs

Taking care of yourself, your friends, and your 
family can help you cope with stress. Helping 
others cope with their stress can also make your 
community stronger.

Ways to cope with stress
	 • Take breaks from watching, reading, or
	    listening to news stories, including social
	    media. Hearing about the pandemic
	    repeatedly can be upsetting.
	 • Take care of your body.
		  - Take deep breaths, stretch, or meditate.
		  - Try to eat healthy, well-balanced meals.
		  - Exercise regularly, get plenty of sleep.
		  - Avoid alcohol and drugs.
	 • Make time to unwind. Try to do some other
	    activities you enjoy.
	 • Connect with others. Talk with people you
	   trust about your concerns and how you are
	   feeling.

Sharing the facts about COVID-19, understanding 
the risk to yourself and people you care about can 
make an outbreak less stressful.

When you share accurate information about 
COVID-19, you can help make people feel less 
stressed and make a connection with them.

Call your healthcare provider if stress gets in 
the way of your daily activities for several days in 
a row.

People with preexisting mental health condi-
tions should continue with their treatment and be 
aware of new or worsening symptoms.

Caring for Yourself & Others During 
Stressful Times
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	 I would like to celebrate 
all our volunteers in April for 
National Volunteer month.   
Due to the current pandemic, 

we have postponed any formal volunteer cele-
brations.
	 I would like to give thanks to everyone who 
continues to check in with Rock River Hospice 
& Home to see if we need anything during this 
difficult time. A special shout out to Vicki Fjels-
tad, who has continued to assist a patient during 
the pandemic. Vicki was an essential volunteer 
during this time.  Thank you, Vicki!  
	 I also want to express my extreme gratitude 
and appreciation to all the wonderful Rock Riv-
er Hospice & Home volunteers. Your compas-
sion, dedication and kindness during the most 
vulnerable time in a person’s life is invaluable. 
You are making such a difference in the lives of 
our patients and families. I thank you all!
	 If you have not returned your updated volun-
teer packet, I would ask you to return them as 
soon as possible to ensure our records are accu-
rate.  Please remember to attach a copy of your 
current car insurance and license.  
	 Anyone interested in joining our amazing 
team of volunteers, please feel free to contact 
me at (815) 625-3858 or staceynielsen@hos-
picerockriver.org.

A Note from the
Volunteer Coordinator

Stacey Nielsen
Volunteer Coordinator

	 Thank you for stitching our community together through 
donations of masks, protective wear, meals for our staff, 
prayers, packing supplies for home visits, placing hearts 
in your windows to remind workers they are not alone. 
Volunteers truly come in all forms and all ages. Whatever 
your talent is, know you can make a difference in the life 
of a hospice family. We invite you to consider becoming 
a volunteer during Volunteer Appreciation Month or the 
months to come. 
	 Did you know hospice organizations are required to 
have a 5% match with Medicare?  What does this mean?  
It means for every dollar a hospice organization is reim-
bursed from Medicare, 5% of the bill must be conducted 
by a volunteer.  Volunteers are vital to the growth and 
success of hospice. Sitting with patients, providing respite, 
assisting in the office, the possibilities are endless.  Be-
come the heart of hospice today!

Thank You



www.hospicerockriver.org

5

Lisa Walker, RN
Why I work at RRHH?
I have had several nursing positions over my career, but I remember during 
nursing school doing my hospice rotation. I absolutely fell in love with it. I 
love helping the families and patients during this time of life.

What I hope to accomplish ...
I hope I can bring a sense of peace and strength to the patients and their 
families.

Family ...
A husband, Tony and a 23-year-old son, Bailey; and our Shitzu, Daisy Mae. 

Hobbies ... I enjoy camping, reading and spending family vacation time in 
Florida. 

Sandra Mellott, CNA
Why I work at RRHH?
I feel that hospice is my calling after taking care of both of my parents and a 
close friend during their end-of-life.

What I hope to accomplish ...
With 37 years of experience in the health field, I hope I can assist patients 
with their needs and cares during their end-of-life.

Family ...
One son. The majority of my family live out of town or out of state. 

Hobbies ... I enjoy art and cleaning houses.



Upcoming Events
For updated information about RRHH events, please call (815) 625-3858  or visit www.hospicerockriver.org.

** All events are subject to change.

May	 Our previously scheduled (May 9)Annual 
Bucket Brigade has been 
cancelled. This event 
normally brings in ap-
proximately $2000 worth 
of much needed funds for 
our services and programs. 

Please follow our Facebook Page and look for a 
Facebook Online Bucket Brigade during the month 
of May. Please consider participating in our Online 
Bucket Brigade and make a donation.  Donations 
can always be made through or website or mailed 
to our office.

Saturday, July 18 (rain date July 19)
Dinks for Hospice Pickleball Tournament

8:30 a.m. - Mens & Womens Doubles (must register with a partner)

1 p.m. - Mixed Doubles (must register with a partner)

	 $35 per person/per tournament
	 Contact Deb Robinson at 815-499-7839 for more info
	 and to register.

See enclosed flyer for details.www.hospicerockriver.org
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Birdies for Charity
Our Birdie Number is #1366

It's Birdies for Charity Time !
	 While the COVID-19 pandemic has the na-
tion and our area under some new guidelines 
at this time, we are pleased to be able to an-
nounce that something is "normal", that be-
ing the Birdies for Charity Program. And this 
program is more important than ever to Rock 
River Hospice & Home.
	 Like everyone, nobody knows what the full 
impact of the virus will have on our commu-
nities. 
	 We are asking if you are able to please 
consider making a donation for Rock River 
Hospice & Home during this year's Birdies 
for Charity. Yes, the program will continue 
regardless if the John Deere Classic can be 
played or if other arrangements will need to 
be made.
	 Due to a shorter timeline and limited staff-
ing of the Birdies for Charity office, we are 
asking you to make a donation online to us by 
visiting, Birdies for Charity - RRHH, which 
will take you directly to the page for Rock 
River Hospice & Home. Please make sure 
you are on our donation page, by verifying 
the Bird number listed is #1366. If you are 
unable to make an online donation, a pledge 
form has been included and can be mailed to 
address listed or you can mail it back to our 
office and we will pass it along.
	 Each paid donation in advance will quali-
fy for the 5% Bonus Fund match from John 
Deere.
	 Thank you in advance for investing in Rock 
River Hospice & Home, the services we pro-
vide and our communities.

New Date & Format

https://birdiesforcharity.com/donate?charity=1366
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Kristi Spaulding, LPN
Why I work at RRHH?
I want to help families and loved ones throughout the dying process and help 
those remaining heal.

What I hope to accomplish ...
I hope I provide a sense of peace to those I serve through the process.

Family ...
Three children, a 2 1/2 year-old grandson, a granddaughter in Heaven, and 
my boyfriend.

Hobbies ... I enjoy hunting & fishing, camping, and spending time with my 
family. 

Most of us are probably shopping more online than we ever have before.
Just a reminder of some ways you can still support RRHH while doing your shopping.

If you shop at Kroger, you have a great opportunity to 
generate charitable donations for Rock River Hospice & 
Home based on your purchases - at no cost to you! 
It's easy to register at www.krogercommunityrewards.
com. We also have a link with directions on our website, 
www.hospicerockriver.org, under "Ways to Help".

Anytime you shop Amazon, 
shop Amazonsmile and choose 
Rock River Hospice & Home 
as your charity of choice, and 
a portion of your purchase will 
be donated to RRHH. 

Similarly, with GoodShop.com, consumers are helping their 
favorite causes by shopping at hundreds of well known retailers 
including Groupon, Target, Kohls, Staples, Quill, Expedia and 
thousands of others.  The shopping experience and the prices are 
exactly the same as going to the retailer directly, but by going 
through GoodShop, a percentage of the purchase is donated to 
the user's favorite cause!

Rock River Hospice & Home is registered with the site, giving 
its supporters a chance to raise money for the cause every time 
they shop online.  

“Every penny counts. I have ordered supplies for the office and 
our fundraisers using Goodshop, ” says Karen Voss, Marketing 
Director. Simply create an account at www.goodshop.com, 
chose Rock River Hospice & Home as your charity of choice. 
Then start shopping. If you need assistance in getting started, 
simply call the office and we'd be glad to help you.

http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.hospicerockriver.org
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Calendar of Events 2020
	
Every Thursday		 ON HOLD - Queen of Hearts Drawing (benefits RRHH)
			   7 p.m., Bushy's Slots, 9068 Moline Rd., Erie, IL
		

June 10			  Concert in the Park
			   Selling desserts during the Sterling Municipal Band Concert
			   at Grandon Civic Center in Sterling.
		  ** This event will be determined by the Sterling Municipal Band
				    & Sterling Main Street.

July 6-10 - NEW DATE		  Golf For Hospice Week
				    Deer Valley Golf Club, Deer Grove, IL
			       	 See enclosed flyers for details.

July 18 (raindate July 19)	 Dinking for Hospice Pickleball Tournament
			   Centennial Park, Rock Falls, IL
			   Registration information inside.

All events are at RRHH unless otherwise noted. Look for more details regarding future events in newsletters, 
special mailings, local media and our website and social media accounts. Questions? Please call (815) 625-
3858 or email karen@hospicerockriver.org. 

  "By Your Side, Our Family Caring for Your Family."
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Rock Falls, IL
61071
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Sterling, IL 61081
815-625-3858

Sign-up on our website to 
have our next newsletter 
delivered straight to your 
inbox.

Look for us on ...

To receive this newsletter electronically,
send an email to karen@hospicerockriver.org.

http://eepurl.com/cyNgIX










Centennial Park, 510 E. 11th St., Rock Falls, IL

July 18, 2020
(raindate July 19, 2020)

presented by

Dinking for Hospice

Tournament

Tournament open to anyone and any skill level.

	 8:30 a.m.: Tournaments begin

			   - Mens & Womens Doubles Divisions
			   2.5/3.0 (beginners), 3.5, 4.0, 4.5 and 5.0
			   (must sign up with a partner)

	 1 p.m.: Mixed Doubles Divisions
			   2.5/3.0 (beginners), 3.5, 4.0, 4.5 and 5.0
			   (must sign up with a partner)

$35 per person. Tournament registration deadline is 7/11/2020.
(can be paid day of the event - cash or check only)

Register in person or by email dinksforhospice@gmail.com
Contact Tournament Director Debra Robinson (815) 499-7839

*Guaranteed 6 matches
*Ball used will be Franklin X-40 Outdoor

		  Proceeds Bene�t Rock River Hospice & Home


